

March 2024

American Legion Auxiliary Department of Arizona

MUSIC REPORT 2023-2024

Greetings Musicophiles ("music lovers"),

Please continue to promote music within your Unit and Post. Let's get the love of music out to everyone. Use your imagination and spread the love of music and our Country. Together, we've got the music in us!. Turn other people on to music. Here's a suggestion to use your talents as a fund raiser. This could add to your President's Special Project, Girl's State. Speaking of Girl's State, did you know Girl's State has a "Glee Club"? Please mention that while interviewing your delegates.

Please continue to encourage your members and Post to participate in "The American Legion Family Choir". The more voices participating the better we sound. Please remember to bring a "Legion" polo and dark pants for the "Memorial Service".

Moving forward to Convention in June. I've already chosen songs for the "American Legion Family Choir". Plus adding new songs to play during Convention. I'm always adding new songs. I'm looking forward to seeing you at Convention. See you at Convention!

Please remember "Year-end Reports are due on or before May 1, 2024. I'm looking forward to seeing all the marvelous things the Units are doing.

"Music is moonlight in the gloomy night of life."

Jean Paul

amblonde01@gmail.com

602.999.4054 cell

With a song in your heart. For God and Country,

Alma Matttingly, Department Music Chairman

16575 W. Moreland Street, Goodyear, AZ 85338